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STUDENT FEE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

2009-10 Academic Year

Meeting #4
Friday, March 5, 2010

8:30 a.m., USU-205

Members Present: Robinson (chair), Chavez, Costa, Denila, Garcia, Gonzalez, Hata, Rice, Rodriguez, Soni, Taylor

Members Absent: Jaime, Stout

Staff Attendees: Eckhous, Gleason, Hernandez, Sanchez

1. Welcome and Introductions. Vice President Robinson, chair of the committee, called the meeting to order at 8:45 a.m. He welcomed the committee members and asked them to introduce themselves. Costa was introduced as the faculty representative while Pat Kearney is on sabbatical.
Robinson and Soni abstained from voting at this meeting in order to maintain a student majority.

2. Approval of Agenda and Minutes. The minutes of the December 4, 2009 meeting were reviewed. 
Garcia moved, Denila seconded to approve the agenda and minutes. The motion passed (9-0-2).
4 Time Certain: 8:45 a.m.: Request to Establish Three New Fees for Design Tier I, Design Tier II and Design Tier III. Ottolia said the Design department uses specialty software for a series of courses. This software enables students to produce advanced design work, such as making three-dimensional forms from a computer image, scanning and altering an object, and putting together books with rendering, added text and page layouts. The software that is being run, which was paid for mostly with lottery money, is outdated; the department needs to teach to the level of what the industry is doing. The $55 fee requested for Tier II will give students access to an $8,000 program.
Garcia asked if students may use the programs at home. Ottolia said the programs are to be used on campus. Students may pay a fee to have the programs put on their laptops, but they take so much power that they cannot run to speed on a laptop.

Taylor asked if the programs are ATI compliant. Ottolia will investigate as to whether the programs are ATI compliant.

Robinson asked how often the software is updated. Ottolia said updates come out every year. 
Denila asked if there are fees for these courses now. Ottolia said there are not; the department is using lottery funds and is three years behind in obtaining updates.

Gonzalez asked how often upgrades will be purchased. Ottolia said they will update the software every two years, even though the industry updates this software every year. Each upgrade is brand new software.
Soni asked if all design students take all three tiers. Ottolia said students will take half of the courses, depending on their area of emphasis.

Taylor moved, Garcia seconded to approve the request to establish three new fees for Design Tier I, Design Tier II and Design Tier III. 
Gleason asked if students ever take two of these courses the same semester. Ottolia said only one of these courses is taken at a time.

The motion passed (9-0-2).

3 Student Fee Activity Update. Eckhous presented the CSULB Student Fees Activity Report. The report includes the action taken today. Eckhous noted that course fee refunds are listed, as well as new and increased fees. 
Three Category V fees have been submitted to President Alexander for approval from CCPE; these fee requests are advisory to this committee.

Taylor asked if we know whether these Category V fee requests are for new programs or are increases. Eckhous said the university does not get advance information on CCPE fee requests. Robinson said this committee should be advised if a fee is new or continuing. Hata said all three of these fee requests are for existing programs.
Robinson said that this is the first year that this committee has not approved fees for CCPE, but we should still know about them and we can always advise the president.

Soni asked about fees for summer sessions. Eckhous said options for these fees are on the Chancellor’s Office website. CSULB has chosen Option 5, but there is some confusion about the option. Robinson said he will report on the summer fees at the next meeting, and noted that summer session has gone back to being self-supporting.
Soni said that CSULB may have the lowest university fees overall in the CSU, but noted that there are also course fees and asked if there is information on how the campuses rank when these are taken into consideration. Eckhous said she will investigate if there is a system-wide summary report of Category III and IV fees. Robinson asked that this information be brought to the next meeting, if available.
5. Discussion / Adjournment. The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Sanchez, Student Services

(These minutes have not been approved.)

